
 
 

To: Governing Body 
From: John Sullivan, Director of Public Works  

Date: July 10, 2024 
Re: Monthly Status Report 

 
 

o W. 47th Street Project: The light items were installed. 
 

o 2023 F-550 and Equipment: The truck is complete except for door decals.  I will be 
ordering them. 

 
o CCLIP funding: I met with the Unified Government and one of their standing engineer 

contractors.  We have received the funding agreement from the State, and we are working 
through some issues which will probably require an agreement with the Unified Government and 
the State of Kansas to clearly state the funding arrangement.  This project through the CCLIP 
Program is not supposed to cost the City of Westwood any expense for any portion of the project 
to include design, construction and construction engineering.  The Unified Government will be 
paying for the costs of design and construction engineering in lieu of paying for construction 
costs.   

 
o Storm Debris Removal:    This project is complete.  We are awaiting the reimbursement. 

 
o Stone wall damage and light pole damage:     I have the replacement Medalion, and we will 

be installing it.  
 

o Public Works Replacement Vehicle:      The truck has been purchased and is in service. I still 
have the warning lights to install. 

 
o Street Light Replacement, Belinder Court & Booth:     We will receive bids for consideration at 

the August Council meeting for this project. 
 
o Repairs to Signals, W. 47th Street and W. 47th Place and Rainbow:     On May 19th the Video 

detection system associated with these intersections was struck by lightning destroying a 
camara, video detection controller, load switch and 4 pedestrian push buttons at W. 47th 
Place.  I am filing a claim with our insurance carrier as this cost will exceed our deductible of 
$2,500.00 dollars.  We currently have working signals and video detection, but we do not 
have correctly working push buttons at the intersections.  Currently all the ped signals are on 
continuous call until we receive the parts needed to place the buttons in operation.  This may 
take up to 60 days to receive the parts to finish this project. 

 
o Street Light Pole Knockdown, 4700 Rainbow Blvd.:     On June 6th, a motor vehicle struck a 

decorative streetlight that was installed as part of the Woodside Village Development.  The 
pole and fixture were destroyed.  I have found and ordered a replacement pole and fixture.  I 
am in the process of filing a claim with the insurance company of the driver responsible. 
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o HVAC Unit at City Hall:     The large HVAC unit at City Hall that covers the Council/Courtroom 
has been repaired for now.  Hopefully this repair will last for a while. 

 
o School Preparations:      At the end of this month we will be working on freshening up the 

pavement markings and re-installing the crosswalk signs on Belinder @ W. 49th Terrace with 
new ones for the new school year. 

 
o W. 47th Street Improvement:      We continue to receive very positive feedback on this project.  

Folks appear to really like the landscaping and the new configuration and especially the street 
lighting. 

 
 

 
 

 


